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 NEWSLETTER

The Red Lodge

From the Editor

Dear resident,
November has certainly crept up on us
rapidly this year, in fact, is it just me, or
have you found this whole year so far has
gone quite quick?

With the festive season nearly upon us,
look out for various craft fayres and events
happening in the village and surrounding
area, a good chance to find an unusual
present or pick up a bargain. There’s
plenty of events coming up at the
Millennium Centre and Sports Pavilion.

Whilst driving through the village recently,
there are more housing developments that
are springing up, including the one on
Turnpike Road. Soon, we will have over
3000 properties in the village! With that in
mind, we are on the lookout for a couple
more people to help deliver and distribute
the magazine each month. Without your
help we will be unable to deliver to all
areas of the village, which will be a
shame, as a lot of work goes into
producing the magazine each month, and
everyone who helps with the magazine
volunteers their time. So, if you think you
can spare an hour or so each month, then
please get in touch.

Have a good November.

Darren

Bury Saints American
Football Team makes
their home in Red Lodge
Red Lodge Parish Council is pleased to
announce that the Bury Saints are coming to
the Pavilion next year, which they will use as
their home base.

In the meantime the Saints had their first
recruiting session on October 7th with a good
successful turnout - seems like there is some
potential talent right here in Red Lodge.

More recruiting/training sessions will be
carried out during November - keep an eye on
their website for dates to be  released.

No experience is required to join up, but
please note that at the moment the team is for
Adults only.

Come along for a tryout:
11th November - 11:30
25th November - 11:00
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FLYER PRINTING
& DELIVERY SERVICE

The Red Lodge Turnpike offer a
flyer printing & delivery service.

Delivered to over 2600 properties
in Red Lodge.

Single sided A5 flyer £165
Double sided A5 flyer £199

Price includes delivery with the
Turnpike Magazine. Flyer delivery only £65

Advertising rates per Eighth Page Quarter Page Half Page

Res Non-Res Res Non-Res Res Non-Res

Single Issue £11.50 £12.50 £22.00 £24.00 £46.00 £50.00

3 Issues £33.00 £36.00 £63.00 £69.00 £132.00 £144.00

6 Issues £64.50 £70.50 £120.00 £132.00 £252.00 £276.00

10 Issues £105.00 £115.00 £190.00 £200.00 £400.00 £440.00

The Red Lodge Turnpike Newsletter is a not-for-profit community magazine, produced by volunteers.
It is distributed to all residents of Red Lodge. Circulation 2500.

At present, the magazine’s advertising revenue is its only source of funding. Residents and non-residents rates.
We are now getting funding from the Parish Council so that we can print the magazine in colour each month.

Advertising in The Red Lodge Turnpike Newsletter

CONTACTS:
Editor Darren Mather
Email: articles@Redlodgeturnpike.org
Advertising Mary Skelton
Email: adverts@Redlodgeturnpike.org
Administration Sandra Dwan
Email: articles@Redlodgeturnpike.org
Design & Printing Corporate Tiger
Tel: 01638 552330 Email:
Darren@corporatetiger.co.uk

Distribution Members and friends of the
Turnpike

NEXT ISSUE: The next issue will be published
1st December 2018. The copy deadline for all
editorial and advertising is 15th November
2018.

The editorial team, designers, printers and the
many people who help do deliver the Turnpike
are all volunteers. Although we try to deliver
on time each month, sometimes it may be a
couple of days late, but please do bear with us.

DISCLAIMER: The Red Lodge Turnpike would like to
point out that we have neither tried nor tested all
of the products and services advertised in these
pages and therefore cannot accept responsibility
for the veracity of any claims made.
We would also like to advise readers that any views
or opinions expressed in this publication are those
of the individual and not necessarily that of the Red
Lodge Turnpike. Although we will do our best, we
cannot guarantee that every item submitted to us
will be printed.
The Red Lodge Turnpike Magazine is now available to
view and download online. Please visit the website
at www.redlodgeturnpike.org

Your one-stop print shop!

Corporate Tiger Ltd - 01638 552330
info@corporatetiger.co.uk
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West Row Indoor
Bowls Club
Did you know there is a three rink indoor
bowls club in West Row?

Just so there is no confusion this is flat green
bowling and not the type with large bowling
balls and 10 pins. Although bowls is normally
considered as being for the older generation it
is actually one of the few sports that is suitable
for all ages and where everyone can play on an
equal footing and have fun. There are already
a number of Red Lodge residents who are
members of the club and play regularly.

The indoor season runs from September through
to March and new members are always
welcome. If you are new to bowls and fancy
giving it a try we do hold beginners / taster
sessions on Wednesday evenings at 6.00pm. A
warm welcome is guaranteed and you only need
to come in casual clothing as shoes, bowls etc
can be provided by the club. Fully qualified

coaches are available to explain the game and
give advice. In the past some of our junior
players have gone on to play at County and
even International level.

Experienced bowlers are also always very
welcome to join us.

The Club also runs a number of internal
leagues and competitions and arranges
friendly matches with other indoor clubs in
the area so there is always a chance to take
part in these if you enjoy the taster sessions
and wish to play more games

So if you fancy taking up a new sport why not
pop along on a Wednesday evening and give it
a go? The Club is located in Beeches Road
West Row (IP28 8NY) near the village hall and
playing field.

For more information or any questions please
contact Peter Rolfe on 01638 714073 or
peter.rolfe3@btopenworld.com
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Pines Primary/Pre School

MORGAN SINDALL CONSTRUCTION &
INFASTRUCTURE CELEBRATES
COMPLETION OF £4.9 MILLION SUFFOLK
PRIMARY SCHOOL

Morgan Sindall Construction & Infrastructure
has  celebrated the successful completion of
the new Pines Primary School in Red Lodge,
Suffolk with a ribbon-cutting opening
ceremony.

The project for Suffolk County Council includes
reception, year one and year two places, with
pupils having already joined the school at the
beginning of this academic year.

It also includes the Pine Cones Pre-School,
which offers childcare for two to five year olds,
alongside the existing one-form entry primary
school.

The new school was successfully completed on
time and on budget at £4.9 million, providing
first-class facilities for 210 pupils in the Red
Lodge community.
The brand new school was opened by guest of
honour, Tony Mitton. The award-winning
children’s author, whose poetry is irresistible
to children and adults alike, cut the ribbon at
the

Councillor Gordon Jones, Suffolk County
Council’s Cabinet Member for Children's
Services, Education and Skills, said: “The Pines
school is a fantastic new facility. This is a very
proud moment for everyone – staff, governors,
pupils, parents, carers and, of course, Suffolk
County Council.

“The school makes a significant investment in
education in the west of the county. Children
will benefit from first class facilities that will
help them reach their full potential.”

Head teacher at the Pines, Kerry Darby, said:
“We are delighted with the outcome of our new
school. The completed state-of-the-art building
has surpassed our expectations and is allowing
us to deliver an enriching and engaging
curriculum for all our current and future ‘Pines
Pioneers’.

“We are proud to open what we believe will
become an outstanding educational facility and

are honoured to be
joined by members of
the Red Lodge and
Morgan Sindall
Construction &
Infrastructure
communities for our
special opening
ceremony.

The Pines and Pine
Cones Pre-School have
places available and
potential parents are
welcome to  contact
the school office for
more information
and/or to arrange a
tour.
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Opening Times
Monday - Saturday
7.00am - 5.00pm

Sunday
Closed

Customer car park available behind shop

       Find us on Facebook

02/19-10

12/18-10
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St Christopher’s Church for each and every one of us as he was us nailed to
a cross for our sins, during a part of one of the
church services we eat a symbolic piece of blessed
bread which Jesus ate at his last meal, and we use
the words ‘Do this in remembrance of me,’ and we
remember that our Lord offered his life for us, to
bear our sin and open up the gateway as promised
to give us eternal life if we but only choose to live
our lives out according to the way of Jesus and Gods
laws.
I will leave you with the words of Major Malcolm
Boyd, killed in action in France, June 1944

“If I have to say goodbye to stream and wood,
To wide ocean and the green clad hill,
I know that he, who made this world so good,
Has somewhere made a heaven better still.
This bears witness with my latest breath,
Knowing the love of God,
 I fear no death.”

Jesus loves Red Lodge!
Trevor.

“But thank God. He gives us the victory over sin and
death through our Lord Jesus Christ. “1 Corinthians
15:57 (NLT)

**Please come and join us on Sunday 11th November
for our Remembrance Service at St. Christopher's
School at 10.30am.

Please come and join us on Sundays at 11 a.m at St.
Christopher's Community Church on Boundary Road.
Methodist Minister

Rev. Sangwoo Seo - 01638 662837

Church Steward
Mrs Liz  Thompson - 01638 751476

Community worker
Mrs Diane Grano - 01638 555108

Weekly Program
Sunday Morning Worship: 11 am.
Junior Church: 11am-12 noon.

Morning Prayer Meeting M-F: 7.30am.
Wednesday Bible Study: 7.30pm.
1st Saturday of month Prayer Meeting:
8.30am-9.30am.(followed by Breakfast)

*Community Lunch: 3rd Sunday–12.30pm.

** WIRED Youth Group
Friday 7.30 pm @ Millenium Centre.
 (10-16 years welcome)

community@stchristopherschurchredlodge.org

As we remember.

The phrase "Lest we forget" is commonly used in war
remembrance services and commemorative
occasions in English speaking countries, in particular
on 11th November Remembrance Day and sung as a
hymn in New Zealand and Australia on 25th April
ANZAC Day remembering members of the Australian
and New Zealand Army Corps who fought at Gallipoli
against the Ottoman Empire during World War One.
Before the term was used in reference to soldiers
and war, it was first used in an 1897 Christian poem
written by Rudyard Kipling called "Recessional". The
phrase occurs 8 times; and is repeated at the end of
the first 4 stanzas in order to add particular
emphasis regarding the dangers of failing to
remember.

            'God of our fathers, known of old,
            Lord of our far-flung battle line,
             Beneath whose awful hand we hold
             Dominion over palm and pine—
            Lord God of Hosts, be with us yet,
           Lest we forget—lest we forget!'

The concept of 'being careful not to forget' was
already present in the Bible Deuteronomy 4:7-9):
7"For what nation is there so great, who hath God so
nigh unto them, as the Lord our God is in all things
that we call upon him for? 8And what nation is there
so great, that hath statutes and judgments so
righteous as all this law, which I set before you this
day?9Only take heed to thyself, and keep thy soul
diligently, lest thou forget the things which thine
eyes have seen, and lest they depart from thy heart
all the days of thy life: but teach them thy sons, and
thy son's sons ….’

Further on we have In Deuteronomy 6:12, "Then
beware lest thou forget the Lord which brought thee
forth out of the land of Egypt". This Biblical quote
could probably be a direct source for the term in the
1897 poem. The main theme of the "Recessional"
poem is that if a nation forgets the true source of its
success (the "Lord God of Hosts" and His "ancient
sacrifice" of "a humble and contrite heart") – its
military or material possessions will be insufficient
in times of war. It became a plea not to forget past
sacrifices, and was often found as the only wording
on War Memorials or used as an epitaph.
Earlier this year I had the immense privilege to travel
as a member of the Newmarket Community Choir to
Ypres in Belgium where we sang at the Menin Gate
during the wreath laying ceremony where hundreds
of thousands of Commonwealth soldiers are
honoured and in those truly emotive moments I also
felt a true sense of calm, peace and humility as I
recalled how Jesus Christ paid the ultimate sacrifice
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Your Forest Heath Councillors
03/19-10

Advertise your
business or event

here

Reach 2750 properties in
Red Lodge per issue.

A great way to advertise
your business or event.

Contact us at

adverts@Redlodgeturnpike.org
or call 01638 552330
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02/19-6

02/19-6

Fright Night
The Halloween kids party held on 27 October
was Busier than ever this year. Councillors
dressed up as witches and monsters to keep
the kids entertained, and a good night was had
by all.

The witch’s spell this year was all about the
importance of telling the truth and the
consequences of no doing so.

Thank you to everyone who attended and to
our volunteers who were also fairly scary.
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1st Red Lodge Scout
Group
Some villagers may have seen
our Beavers, Cubs and Scouts,
with the aid of   parents, taking
part in a community project in
the village They planted many
daffodil bulbs in St       Christo-
pher’s school grounds and also
in areas around   Bennett Road
, Heatherset Way  and Clematis
Close. Thank you to Homebase
Newmarket for their donation
of bulbs and planting tools.
Hopefully next spring       every-
one will be able to enjoy the
blooms. We hope to make this
an annual project      planting in
different areas around the vil-
lage.

At the end of September many of our Beavers
went to BeWILDerwood with other colonies
from the district. What a FUN day we had,
climbing,     swinging, exploring,    sliding  on
all the      wonderful purpose build structures.

We also built dens and had a boat ride
          across the lake.
Lots happening in each section on Mondays

evenings too.

Beavers  have
completed a
team challenge
to construct
their own”
tent” using just
canes, elastic
bands and a
sheet. Each
group had a dif-
ferent idea of
how to do it and
all were suc-
cessful. They
have also made
watermelon
pizzas and

healthy sandwiches.
The Cubs have also been constructing,  this
time a “sedan chair” using a chair, staves and
rope. Each six achieved the aim and then had
fun taking it in turns to be carried on the chair.
Some a  bit more precarious than others.

Beavers and Cubs have been visited by Robyn
from “Kindhart”
with her barn owl
Glimfeather. How
beautiful he is and
everyone got to hold
him. Our Scouts have
been learning emer-
gency aid including
how to use the defi-
brillator located at
Millennium Centre.
It’s   reassuring to
know they would
know what to do in
an emergency situa-
tion.

I wonder how many
people heard Bear
Grylls, the   current
Chief Scout,  speak-
ing on the Radio 2
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breakfast show about    volunteering in Scout-
ing?  Lots of young people  countrywide want-
ing the opportunity to enjoy scouting but not
enough adult volunteers for it all to happen.

Here in Red
Lodge, I still
need to  plea for
help  in our own
Beaver colony.
We are really
struggling with
just 1 leader.
We can  just
about manage
on a Monday
evening but it is
beginning to
have a big im-
pact on planned
extra weekend
activities. Can
anyone spare some time early on a Monday
evening and be available for some weekend
activities?

Margaret Chilestone
Group Scout Leader
01638 717224   07712 890809
margaretchilestone@hotmail.com

Beavers  have

have also made

with her barn owl
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Millennium Centre News

Christmas…. Wow now we are talking this is a
manic Month here:  Christmas fair on the 15th
December ( for a stall please inquire at the MC)
Thursday 20th December over 65’s Christmas
lunch ( we will be taking bookings from 1st
November) Saturday 22nd will be the Kiddies
Christmas party … age limit is 12 ( poor Santa’s
knee can’t take their weight!) But parents with
children over that age they are welcome in the
youth zone upstairs, where we have Wi-Fi, Wii,
and cool youth “stuff” … No Wonder the Office
closes for the 2 weeks over Christmas ho ho ho
Tickets available from  1st November

Well that’s all from me folks, don’t forget we
offer free tea and coffee in the Board room, so
if you are at the park and cold, early for child
pick up, been for a walk and fancy sitting for a
while, pop in and see us!

Much Love

Sarah and A Team XX

Tel: 01284 361 986
Mob: 07444 272 472

Email: lee.jardine@outlook.com

YOUR RELIABLE
LOCAL ELECTRICIAN

05/19-6
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Parish Councillors
Cllr Angie Sewell  (Chair)
 councillorsewell@gmail.com
 01638 751856
Cllr Sandra Dwan (Vice-Chair)
 councillordwan@gmail.com

01638 552325
Cllr Stephen Cash
 councillorcashrl@gmail.com
 01638 810334
Cllr Vanessa Kovacevic
 councillorkovacevic@gmail.com

01638 750377
Cllr Ian Thompson

councillorthompsonrl@gmail.com
 07903 166805
Cllr Paul Speed

councillorspeed@gmail.com
 07427985489
Cllr Syvia Davidson
 councillordavidsonrl@gmail.com
 07846025072

Parish Office Address
Parish Council, Sports Pavilion

 Hundred Acre Way, Red Lodge,
       Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk, IP28 8FQ

Tel No:  01638 551257
E-Mail:  clerk@redlodgepc.org
Please make an appointment in advance if
you need to see the Clerk

Office Hours
Monday   9.15am – 12.30pm
Tuesday  9.15am – 12.30pm
Wednesday 9.15am - 12.00pm
Thursday 9.15am – 12.30pm
Friday  9.15am – 12.30pm

Bin Collection days
Black and Brown bins
13 Nov, 27 Nov, 11 Dec

Blue bin
6 Nov, 20 Nov, 4 Dec

Recycling Point: There is a
recycling point at the Millennium
Centre, Lavender Close.

04/19-10

Parish Council Meetings

Red Lodge Parish Council meets on
the last Tuesday of each month.

Meetings are held monthly at 7pm
at St. Christophers Church,
Boundary Road. Red Lodge.

RED LODGE UPCOMING EVENT
Children’s Christmas Party - 8th December
Come and join in the magic - our advert gives
full details. Except! There might be a few
surprises.

Riverside School Fundraising
Event
What a great result, a total of £613 was raised
thanks generosity.
This will be very much appreciated by Riverside
School.
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Red Lodge Self Storage
Red Lodge Self Storage has storage space
available to rent if you are moving house,

relocating abroad, renovating your house or just
de-cluttering. We have brand new 20ft

containers with high security locks, available to
rent in a secure CCTV monitored environment.

Business and private customers welcome.
www.redlodgeselfstorage.co.uk
info@redlodgeselfstorage.co.uk

Telephone 01638 789007 for more information.

07/19-10

06/19-10

11/18-6

09/19-10

The Turnpike NEEDS YOU!
To be able to deliver the magazine
each month, we still require a few

delivery people. If you think you can
spare an hour each month, then

please get in touch at
articles@redlodgetunrpike.org or

call 01638 552330.
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Call Bobby on:  01638 552330 or email bobby@production-print.co.uk

Your local one-stop shop for all your school or club’s clothing.
Easy, safe and secure online shop - no minimum order - free delivery*

SCHOOLS
& CLUBS SHOP

www.proprintembroidery.co.uk

*free delivery within 5 mile radius of Red Lodge. Ordered items can also be collected directly from your school or club.


